
PUBLIC NOTICE OF DISCONTINUATION OF SERVICES 

 

In accordance with California Health & Safety Code Section 1255.1, notice is hereby given that Southwest 
Healthcare Corona Regional Medical Center, located at 800 S. Main Street, Corona, CA 92882-3420, will 
discontinue its Maternal Services (Labor & Delivery) effective January 30, 2026. 
 
This decision was based on the decline in the number of births at Corona Regional over the past two 
years and the declining birth rate in the county, which is expected to continue. Patients requiring 
maternity and delivery services after the effective date may obtain care at a nearby facility, including: 
 

• Parkview Community Hospital Medical Center: 3865 Jackson Street, Riverside, CA 
• Riverside Community Hospital: 4445 Magnolia Avenue, Riverside, CA 
• Pomona Valley Medical Center: 1798 N. Garey, Pomona, CA 
• Southwest Healthcare Rancho Springs Hospital: 25500 Medical Center Drive, Murrieta, CA  

 
Other hospital services, including General Acute Care, will continue to be available at Southwest 
Healthcare Corona Regional Medical Center. 
 

Questions regarding this service change may be directed to: 

Southwest Healthcare Corona Regional Medical Center  
Phyllis Snyder, Chief Nursing Officer 
phyllis.snyder@uhsinc.com  

mailto:phyllis.snyder@uhsinc.com

